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President’s Letter 
I would like to thank Christy Close and Alice Smith for all 
their hard work on the charity quilts. They are so dedicated. 
Thanks to the members for producing quilt tops and 
completed quilts as well. 

I would also like to thank Beth Stanton for researching Zoom 
operations available to the guild. She has attended virtual 
meetings and classes that the Southern California Council of 
Quilt Guilds has presented. Beth, Lynn Crawford, Marlene 
Bowman and Sandy Hanlon are working together to plan 
possible Zoom meetings. 

The board has agreed to apply any membership fees paid in 
2020 to the 2021 year. If you paid already, you are paid to the 
end of 2021! If you haven’t paid for membership, please mail 
your $30 check to the guild as soon as possible. It will give 
you membership for 2020 and 2021! Don’t be dropped from 
the guild. Mail your checks to Box 3800, Wrightwood , 
92397. 

We need to nominate members to fill positions on the board 
for the 2021 year. If you wish to become a board member, 
please contact Susan Butler as she is the nominating chairman. 
We currently have no one nominated for President and Vice 
President for Programs.  

Carol Gaines 
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2020 BOARD 
PRESIDENT 
Carol Gaines 
909-559-0099 
gainsmath@yahoo.com 

1ST V. P. PROGRAMS 
Sandra Hanson 
661-917-0257 
shanlonmom@aol.com 
Marlene Bowman 
760-221-7325 
wwbomans@mac.com 

2nd V. P. MEMBERSHIP 
Kelly Swain 
818-419-1859 
k_vanek@hotmail.com 
Elisa Gurley 
760-985-6917 
elsagurley@gmail.com 

SECRETARY 
Debbie Antes 
909-283-8447 
debbiesdesigns71@gmail.com 

TREASURER 
JoAnne Tschantre 
760-954-8177 
jotschantree@gmail.com 

PINE NEEDLES QUILT GUILD 
DISPATCHER 

August 2020

August Birthdays 
Elisa Gurley  Marlene Bowman
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General Meeting for August 2020 

We will be having a zoom meeting on August 11, our regular 
meeting day at 6:30 pm. We will do business and show and tell. 
If anyone has a quilt to share,the please send a photo with 
descriptions to Beth Stanton and she will make a power point 
presentation to show the quilts. Everyone should download the 
zoom apt which is free to download. If anyone has trouble with 
obtaining the app they can call a board member who will help 
them. If everything works well we will have our September 
meeting with a zoom presentation by our scheduled speaker.  
Thanks 
Marlene 
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CHAIR POSITIONS 

Block of the Quarter - Flo 
Souza 
Christmas Quilt - Lynn 
Crawford 
FaceBook Coordinator - 
Darlene Mossman 

Home Tour - Marlene 
Bowman 
Home Tour Boutique - 
Joyce Gwinner 
Hospitality - Stephani 
Neal 
Internal Auditor - Marlene 
Bowman 
Librarian -  
Mini Quilt Auction - Rose 
Burcher 

Mystery Quilt - Rose 
Burcher 
Newsletter - Sara Arnold 
Opportunity Quilt - 
Parliamentarian - 
Publicity - Alice Smith 
Raffle Queen & Charity- 
Cristy Close 

Southern California 
Council of Quilt Guilds 
(SCCQG) Rep: Beth 
Stanton 

Sunshine - Alice Smith 
Webmaster - Beth Stanton 

Philanthropy report from Christy…
With the Covid-19 virus shutting away all senior and assisted 
living centers, we have been having problems distributing the 
wonderful quilts our members have been producing.  So, Christy 
was able to take 50 (yes, 50!) to the Rose of Sharon Pregnancy 
Support Center in Victorville this past week. They were excited to 
receive the quilts saying that although they are having distributions 
three days a week for moms and infants, they have not had much 
of anything to give the toddler and pre-school family members to 
cherish.  
For the Million Pillow case challenge, we have had about two 
dozen pillow cases already turned in and are making more kits.  
We hope to be able to have another pick up/ turn in day in the next 
few weeks. Watch you email for more info on that date and time.  

Take care & stay healthy 
Christy 
760-964-1270
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July 14 meeting at Phelan Community Park
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